

Volume 11, Issue 2 Rheinischer Verein Grün-Weiss 1964

March, 2020

<u>Next Meeting will be</u>: Our next meeting will be **Sunday, March 15th.** Board meeting at 1 and member meeting at 2. We hope to see you at our events to continue our enjoyment of Karneval and friendships made throughout our many years!



Marianne Gottweiss ~ March 2 Marge Feld ~ March 12 Diana Bauer ~ March 24 Gertrud Villing ~ March 27 Bernadine Breckheimer ~ March 11 Sonja Brunn ~ March 23 Jean Federl ~ March 26

Upcoming Events and Notes of Interest:

We will have our annual meeting April 19th: Board meeting at 1:00, Member meeting at 2:00 and annual meeting at 3:00. Afterward, all members who have paid their dues for this year will be treated to dinner from our Verein at The Bavarian Bierhaus.

May 17, Sunday – RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00.

July 19, Sunday – RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00.

August 16, Sunday - RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00.

Sept. 20, Sunday – RV Board meeting at 1:00 and Member meeting at 2:00.

Maskenball - Feb 22. We celebrated Karneval at The Bavarian Bierhaus in Glendale with the Alpine Blast. We had 3 costume prizes: \$100/group, \$50/couple and \$25/single along with a 50/50 raffle! Yes, this was family friendly! The children had an activity of learning about and making their own orden and we had gift bags for these 16 participants! We also had the Milwaukee Muller Fasching Verein perform as well as the Milwaukee Spielmannszug Fanfahren! All had a lot of fun as the house was full, the music was great, the Bier was cold and laughter & song filled the air. It was a wonderful event! It surprised many when we had the cannon fire off confetti into the crowd! ☺ *













Kehraus – Feb. 29 We closed the Karneval season at The Bavarian Bierhaus in the Weinstube! People came dressed in black as we mourned the closing of another fun season...BUT during the funeral many were caught laughing and we collected a little more money for the Bummelkasse! So now our Hoppeditz is laid to rest until the magical date of Nov. 11...mark your calendars now so you can keep this date open (it's a Wednesday) to bring to life our Hoppeditz again and another Karneval Season. *





*Thank you to Sue Semrow and Jeannine Keinert for their pictures!

Membership Dues: As the new year is here, it's time to talk dues again! Please send in your \$40 check per person to Ricky Scherer: 809 Morgan Avenue, Waukesha, WI 53188; or you can pay at the next meeting March 15th). If you have any questions, Ricky's phone number is: 262-290-5357. Make check payable to: Rheinischer Verein of Milwaukee. Remember, it's best to have your dues paid up before the annual meeting in April!

Please remember that on **Saturday, March 7th.** Rheinischer Verein has a radio spot from 1:45 – 2:00 p.m. on JOY 1340am - Continental Showcase with Bob Ziegenbein. Let your friends know and enjoy some nice music!

Upcoming Dates for our Verein:

ANNUAL MEETING: Sunday, April 19 — Board meeting at 1:00, Member meeting at 2:00 and Annual Meeting will be at 3:00. Please be sure to have your dues paid by this time so you can vote for the new Board Members; and then stay for the Gemütlichkeit at our member dinner. You are also welcome to join us if you are not a member, you will just need to pay your portion of dinner/drink! ©



Invitations from Other Clubs:

April 18 – DANK's Frühling's Fest at the Schwabenhof:

April 25th Bock Bier Fest – information to come from Spielmannszug of Milwaukee

July 24-25-26 – Germanfest

Aug.??- German Day at the Park Sept 26 – Waukesha's Oktoberfest at Frame Park

Oct. 4th: German-American Day presented by the German-American Societies will be celebrated at the Schwabenhof

Oct. 18th RV meeting.

More coming with the next newsletter!!

<u>Information</u>: Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, happy events and/or any other news you'd like to share.

President: Jeff Lux ~ 414-294-3105

Jeff's email is: jeffluxwwtpo4@sbcglobal.net

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333

2nd Vice Pres: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866

Treasurer: Ricky Scheren ~ 262-290-5357

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-787-8563

Correspondence Secretary: Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 Zeugwart/1st Property Custodian: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 414-217-4540 3rd Property Custodian ~ Craig Wheeler ~ 262-391-9905

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-787-8551

Please note, our club's website: www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com

And find us on facebook: search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com

Thank you to the following RV club sponsors! We appreciate your support!













Newsletters printed by:



